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Meeting JOINT COMMITTEE ON STRATEGIC PLANNING AND 
TRANSPORT 

 
Date   12 JUNE 2015 agenda item number 7 
 
From JOINT OFFICER STEERING GROUP 

 

  
GREATER NOTTINGHAM JOINT PLANNING ADVISORY BOARD UPDATE 
 
 
Summary 
 
1 The Greater Nottingham Joint Planning Advisory Board (JPAB) 

oversees the preparation of aligned Local Plans across Greater 
Nottingham, and the implementation of the Programme of 
Development infrastructure projects.  This report updates the Joint 
Committee on the work of JPAB. 

 
 
Background 
 
2 The last meeting of JPAB took place on 12th March 2015.  The meeting 

programmed for 14th May 2015 was cancelled due to the proximity to 
the elections meaning that Portfolio Councillors had not yet been 
elected. A summary of the main items of business of the JPAB meeting 
of 12th March 2015 was presented to the last Joint Committee, and a 
further update is provided below. 

 
Update since Meeting held on 12th March 2015 
 
 
3 The claim made by Calverton Parish Council against the Broxtowe 

Borough, Gedling Borough and Nottingham City Aligned Core 
Strategies was heard on 24th March 2015.  The judgment was issued 
on 21st April, with the Judge dismissing the claim on all three grounds.  
The deadline for Calverton Parish Council to appeal the Judge’s 
decision has now passed, and no appeal has been lodged. 
 

4 The Rushcliffe Core Strategy has also been subject to a legal 
challenge, framed in similar terms to that made for the Aligned Core 
Strategies, the Claimant being Barton in Fabis Parish Council.  
However, it is understood that this challenge is being withdrawn, and 
so the hearing anticipated for later in the summer 2015 will not take 
place. 
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Recommendation 
 
5 It is recommended that the Joint Committee note the contents of this 

report. 
 
 
Background Papers referred to in compiling this report 
 
6 None. 
 
 
Contact Officer 
 
Matt Gregory 
Greater Nottingham Growth Point Planning Manager 
Nottingham City Council 
Tel: 0115 876 3981 
E-mail: matt.gregory@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 


